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 Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School 

 
Cnr Waratah & Keenan Street, Mona Vale  NSW  2103 

T:  (02) 9999 3264 
W:  www.shmvdbb.catholic.edu.au        E:  shmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

  
 

Term 2 Week 6  - 6 June 2018 
 

Term 1 Core Value: Compassion 
School Rule:  We show compassion for our self, others and the environment when we… 
Expectation of Behaviour:  Listen to someone who is sad 
 

Dear Parents  

The Australian Catholic Bishops have announced their decision to hold a Plenary Council. Archbishop of Brisbane 
Mark Coleridge said that “the Church is not the presence in our society it once was. We need to take a measure of 
that and make decisions accordingly. The culture in which we have to proclaim the Gospel is very different to what 
it was even 20 or 30 years ago.” 
 

A Plenary Council is the highest formal gathering of all local churches in a country. The Plenary Council 2020 is 
being held so that we can dialogue about the future of the Catholic Church in Australia. 
 

There are many reasons for having a Plenary Council for the Catholic Church in Australia: Pope Francis has invited 
the local church to dialogue; the contemporary society of Australia has changed significantly, and the Royal 
Commission into Institutional Response to Child Sexual Abuse has been a significant and influential event that 
requires deep consideration and response. 
It is being held in 2020 in order to give the Catholic community in Australia time to listen, dialogue and discern 
with one another and, guided by the Holy Spirit, about the future, the role and relevance of the Catholic Church in 
Australia. 

Plenary Council will be held in two sessions. The first will be held in late 2020 (possibly October) and the second 
session will be held in mid-2021 (possibly in May). 

The school has been in contact with representatives from Street Build regarding the road works they have set up 
down the street outside church and Woollies carpark.  They will be there for about two weeks and have assured 
us there will be minimum disruption to the school. Parents are asked to read the procedures for using Kiss and 
Drop. Please note that the drop off line moves more smoothly and safely if parents remain inside their cars and 
children have their bags in the car and do not walk to the boot of the car. Our volunteers on Kiss and Drop also 
appreciate a smile and thank you! 

We are all looking forward to celebrating the Feast of Sacred Heart on Friday. Students wear their usual uniform 
to school and will be given a red heart to wear for Mass. There will be a number of fun stalls prepared by Year 6 
which children can participate in at lunchtime for gold coin donations. 

The School Disco on Friday evening promises to be a fun activity to celebrate our feast day. Parents are asked to 
sign their child in and out through the front foyer of the school and to be prompt when picking their children up 
after the disco. Thank you to the Hub team for their organisation of this event for our children. 

 

http://www.shmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:shmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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Interviews for new families for Kindergarten 2019 are nearly complete. The process for “Sibling Enrolments” for 
Kindergarten 2019 begins next week with the Sibling Parent Information evening on Tuesday June 12 at 7pm in 
the school hall. Offer of places for 2019 will be emailed July 2 2018. 

 Congratulations to Lacey Cross who has been selected in the Touch Polding team. This team will compete at 
Cronulla in August for the NSW Touch team. A great achievement Lacey.  
 

Kind regards 

 
Mrs Suellen Garey 
PRINCIPAL 
 

Like and follow us at: facebook.com/sacredheartmonavale  
Like and follow us at: twitter.com/SHMV16 
 

Religious News 
 

Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
On Friday we are celebrating the Feast of Sacred Heart 

with a whole school mass and canned food drive. The 

Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus is a time for us think 

about the deep love and compassion that Jesus has for 

all people, especially the poor and the suffering in our 

world. It is a time for us to ask God to help us to love 

like Jesus; to be more generous and kind in our loving. 

All are very welcome to join us at mass at 9:15. 

We have been asking families to donate “Tinnies for 

Vinnies” The canned food will be donated to St 

Vincent De Paul to give to those who need them. 

 

 
Dates to Remember 
Friday 8 June -  Whole School Mass Feast of Sacred Heart  -  9:15 am at Sacred Heart Church 
Wednesday 13 June  - Year 5 and Year 1 Class Mass -  9:15am at Sacred Heart Church 
Saturday 16-Sunday 17 June - First Communion at Sacred Heart Church 
Wednesday 4 July – Grandparents Mass - Mass at 9:15am Sacred Heart Church 
 

Prayers 
Please keep in your prayers Mick P, Paul C (parents) and their families. 
Both are undergoing specialist medical care.  
 
If you have any Good News or if you need our prayers, please see me at school, contact me by phone. 
 
PARISH WEEKLY BULLETIN can be found here 
Chris McBryde - Religious Education Coordinator              PARISH WEEKLY BULLETIN can be found here 
 

       

 
 

Sacred Heart Feast Day              

  Friday 8th June 

 
9:15 am Mass in the Church 

 
12:30pm : Year 6 stalls in the Playground 

 
 

Bring Gold Coins for the stalls 

https://www.facebook.com/SacredHeartMonaVale/?fref=ts
https://twitter.com/SHMV16
http://www.pittwaterparish.org/stop-press
http://www.pittwaterparish.org/stop-press
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Happy Birthday 
 
Happy Birthday from all at Sacred Heart to the following students who are celebrating their 
birthday this week: 
 

Gabriella M,  Tristan C 
 

Year 6 – Feast Day Fundraiser 
 

This Friday, 8 June, Year 6 are having stalls to raise money for their Graduation Dinner.  We are going to have a 
variety of stalls.  Below are images of our posters and information about costs for each stall.  We hope you have 
as much fun participating as we have getting ready. 

 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=NWmWfNe3hnrz2M&tbnid=QOJqXLb0a8T2jM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clipartbest.com/belated-birthday-clipart&ei=XffOU_jfEou4uAT0-oLQAg&bvm=bv.71667212,d.c2E&psig=AFQjCNH4E9kMLAkXYTfyLFlFZwpyFP97rQ&ust=1406159049100954
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Kiss & Drop Morning Volunteers 
 

The morning Kiss and Drop Zone ensures that students arrive to school safely. We could not do this without our 
wonderful volunteers. If you would like to be added to the Kiss and Drop Roster please email Rebecca Molinaro at 
becmolinaro@outlook.com 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

  6 June 7 June 8 June 

  Tatiana N Amber L Eloise C 

11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June 15 June 

Queen’s Birthday Leonie S Tatiana N Jasmine R Kellie C 

18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 22 June 

Rebecca M Karissa M Tatiana N Melinda B Georgina D 

 

Kiss and Drop Procedures – Morning and Afternoon 
 

Morning 
• When you leave home ensure your children are in their seats with their bags with them.  Please ensure 

bags are with the children in the car. 
• Enter the Kiss and Ride from Waratah Street – left turn only. Vehicles making a right hand turn from 

Waratah Street are not permitted to join the queue. 
• The school driveway cannot be used to do a U Turn. 
• Remain in the queue and keep children in the car until your car reaches the footpath between the school 

driveway and the beginning of Kiss and Drop. 
• Please don’t drop children off in Waratah Street or before the school driveway as it dangerous for the 

children to walk across a driveway that is in constant use by delivery vans and staff arriving at school at that 
time. 

• When students exit the car parents are asked to remain in the driver’s seat. 
• Students may only alight on the footpath side. Do not use Kiss and Drop if this is not possible. 
• Parents will be on duty to open car doors and help children move to the pedestrian gate. 
• When leaving parents need to use their indicator and look for buses before pulling out into traffic. 
• Drivers for the Satellite Class cannot enter the Kiss and Drop Zone until 8.40am when the Satellite teachers 

are in the seating area. Drivers cannot wait in the Kiss and Ride zone until teachers appear. 
• Please be respectful of other drivers, staff and volunteers if you use this service. 

 
 

Afternoon 
• Please do not park in Kiss and Drop before 3pm as the children do not assemble in this area until then. 
• There is a large fine for staying longer than 3 minutes. The school is not responsible for any fines incurred 

by parents. 
• Any child using Kiss and Ride must line up with teachers at the correct time.  They are not able to “meet” 

you at Kiss and Ride prior to this. 
• Enter the Kiss and Ride from Waratah Street – left turn only. Right hand turn from Waratah 

Street may not join the queue. 

• Queue safely and legally until your car reaches the footpath between the school driveway and the 
beginning of Kiss and Drop. 

• Please have your sign ready as many cars are heavily tinted and teachers have trouble identifying you. 
• The school driveway cannot be used to do a U Turn. 
• Parents are asked to remain in the driver’s seat. 
• Students must enter cars with a teacher. They cannot go to cars by themselves. 
• When leaving parents need to use their indicator and look for buses before pulling out into traffic. 
• Please be respectful of other drivers, staff and volunteers if you use this service. 

 
 
 

mailto:becmolinaro@outlook.com
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Wellbeing Week 7 
 
 

The Theme for Wellbeing Week is Belonging 
 
A sense of belonging has been found to help protect 
children against mental health problems and improve their 

learning. Children who feel that they belong are happier, more relaxed and have fewer 
behavioural problems than others. They are also more motivated and more successful 
learners.  
All children need to feel that their world is a safe place where people will care about 
them, where their needs for support, respect and friendship will be met, and where they 
will be able to get help to work out any problems. When these needs are met children 
develop a sense of belonging. So during Wellbeing Week at Sacred Heart we are aiming 
to fosters children’s understanding that they belong to our Parish, School and the wider 
Pittwater community.  

Wellbeing Week Activities 
 
Kinder- Year 6 Home Learning 
  

During Wellbeing Week (Week 7) we want to you to spend time with loved ones. See if 
you can complete as many of the tasks below as possible. Enjoy!!! 
 

Talk about all the clubs and 
community events you take 
part in as a family 

Go for a family walk  Sit together while you eat 
dinner and chat about your 
day 

Read or listen to a story Help prepare dinner with 
Mum and Dad 

Meet up with some friends 
and have a play or coffee 

Watch a movie together Play a card or board game 
together 

Look through some family 
albums together 

 

On Wednesday Week 7, your child can wear an article of clothing from a 
club or group of which you belong to. Please wear school uniform.  
We will be discussing how we all belong at Sacred Heart.  
They will be taking part in a Friendship Lunch with their Respectful 
Relationships Group.  
Please do not bring extra food just your regular lunch.  

 

Sports News 
 

Congratulations to Lacey C who has been selected in the Polding Touch Football Team.  They will be competing at 
the PSSA Touch – Girls State Carnival to be held in Cronulla on 28-30 August. 

Stephanie Munro – Sports Co-Ordinator 

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary
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Lunch Club – Term 3 
 
Wool Donations 
A reminder to bring in any wool you may have lying around the house so we can 
start a Pom Pom Making Club in Term 3.  The pom poms that the children make 
will then contribute to decorating the friendship tree at the end of the year.  
 
All donations will be appreciated - please leave them with Karen in the office. 
 
 
 

Canteen 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER (start 9.30am - finish 1.45pm) 

Thu 14 June Dan C, Anna A 

Fri 15 June Gloria M, Kylie M, Nikki H 

 
HELP NEEDED on the following days: 
Friday 22 June - please contact Marie  
Thursday 5 July – please contact Kay 
 
Kay & Marie – Canteen Coordinators 
Please feel free to contact us via email at:  sshmv.canteen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

Hub News 
 

Chocolate Drive 
 
The chocolate drive is still moving along, so keep up the 
sales.  

A reminder that you can pay for your chocolate box 

electronically via the Qkr app ($48 per box).  This saves 

children having to carry large amounts of money to school.  Want to sell more boxes?  You can collect extra boxes 

from the office.  Don’t think you will sell your current box?  No problem. Just bring it back to the office and pay for 

what you have sold. We have lots of families keen to sell as  many boxes as possible. 

Remember, this money goes toward the installation of air conditioning into classrooms.  We want this to start this 
year but we need your help to make this happen. 

 

Entertainment books 
 
We are now selling the 2018/19 Entertainment books. If you would like to purchase a digital copy or hard copy 
please follow the link below:  
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2061e80 
 
Amanda Lewis / Grant Howard (Co-Presidents)  
Email:  sacredhearthub@gmail.com   
Website:  www.shmvparents.com 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:sshmv.canteen@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2061e80
mailto:sacredhearthub@gmail.com
http://www.shmvparents.com/
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Kids Night at the  
Park House 
 

Our first Kids Night at the Park House is on  

Tuesday 12th June in the Garden Bar area. 

 

The kids are welcome to play handball outside. 

We have a pile of Uno Cards for the kids to play  

as well as colouring in. 

 

This is another great community event t 

hat we all can enjoy. 

 

 
Friday 8 June - Feast of Sacred Heart, Feast Day and Kids Disco  
A reminder to bring gold coins for all the fun activities available during lunchtime on Friday 8 June. 
Thank you to all the volunteers who have offered to help out. We still need a few more to help on the BBQ 
and during the second session.  
 
For attendance (and catering) purposes, please indicate below if your child/ren are attending the disco. 
 …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

Kids Disco – RSVP: 
 

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………. Class: ……………………………………………………………….. 

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………. Class: ………………………………………………………………… 

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………. Class: …………………………………………………………………. 
 

Volunteer Help: 
I am able to help at the following times: 

    Kindy – Year 2 from 5pm – 6pm    Name: ……………………………………………………….. 

 Year 3 – Year 6 from 6:15pm – 7:30pm  Name: ……………………………………………………….. 
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